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Clerk: David Smith.6 Willow Close Reed. SG8 8BA

Tel: 01763 849023 e mail: mail@davidsmithukbaker.co.uk


Minutes of 

MEETING NO. 215 OF BUCKLAND AND CHIPPING PARISH COUNCIL.

Held at the Crown Public House Buntingford. Tuesday 2nd March 2010 at 8.00pm

Present:
Councillors:  D. Hall, J. Kenyon (Chairman),Councillors Jeff Jones:Mrs M. Ling: Mrs B. Little: John Noades

Also in attendance:
Mr D Smith Parish Clerk and 5 Members of the Public

215.1 To receive apologies for absence.

Apologies were received from District Councillor John Warren.

215.2 To receive Members Declarations of Interest.

Councillors Kenyon and Hall were due to receive payments under item 5


215.3 To approve the Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council No 214, held on 

11th January 2010 and to authorise the Chairman to sign them as a 



true record. 

It was agreed that the e in Gardiner be removed. After discussion about who should have received the landowners letter, it was agreed that the word surrounding be changed to adjacent in minute 214.15

215.4 To receive a report from The Chairman. 

The Chairman reported  the council was hoping to enter a full team for the East Herts charity quiz on March 19th. He had attended a meeting in Buntingford where representatives of the police, fire brigades and East Herts Council had updated Town and Parish councillors.

215.5 To approve payments.

Payments were approved for printer supplies, paper supplies for the newsletter, investigation of the laptop's battery and a new battery, Christmas lights and decorations, Costs of Land Registry Investigations and the clerk's salary.

215.6 To discuss Aims and Aspirations of the Council and Councillors Portfolios. 

After discussion it was agreed to add the word lead so that the document would now read”COUNCILLORS AREAS OF LEAD RESPONSIBILITY FOR CONSULTATION DOCUMENTS.”

The clerk and Cllr Little had circulated two versions of a draft for the  aims and aspirations of the Council. After debate it was agreed that the original version from the January meeting would be submitted to HATPP for their comments. Cllr Little voted against.

215.7 To discuss issues relating to the newsletter.

It was agreed that the list of recipients of the newsletter would be expanded to include the police in Buntingford and the Vicar of the parish. It was agreed that councillors Hall and Jones would contact advertisers in the Diary to see if they would be interested in advertising in the newsletter. It was envisaged that a single page of adverts could be produced to attach to each newsletter.

215.8 To discuss issues relating to Herts Highways. 

The chairman reported on a meeting he had attended between parish and town councillors and the highway authority where both District and County Councillors were present. It was reported that Herts has received £6 million emergency aid for potholes after the winter. The issue of the speed limit on Barkway Road was raised. It was agreed that the clerk would write again to Herts highways pointing out that three of the four criteria are fulfilled pointing out that £7000 was a small amount of money if lives would be saved. Villagers were to be encouraged to write to Herts Highway in support of the council's position.

215.9 To consider planning applications received, progress reports & decisions. A planning application had been received in respect of 23 Hillview Buckland. After discussion the council agreed 1. This was a clear case of overdevelopment. 2.The proposed building would not be aesthetically pleasing. 3. It would have a detrimental effect on the street scene. 

215.10 To receive an update on the Bus Shelters in Buckland and Chipping.

Cllr Hall reported that following complaints from the villagers he had spread sand and gravel around the northbound bus shelter in Buckland. There was still further work to be done when the weather improves on the step to the shelter. The clerk reported that no further letter had been received regarding the southbound Chipping bus shelter. There were reports of a further site meeting having been held. The clerk was instructed to write to Herts highways  enclosing a copy of the letter received on the 31st March 2008, in which no problems were revealed, asking why this matter had been going on for so long and why no reply had been received to the e-mails sent on 30/11/2009. 

215.11 To receive an update on the village telephone kiosks. It was reported that the glass would be fixed and cleaned in the Buckland telephone kiosk. Work would then be done to turn this into a village information site. Cllr Hall to ask BT about the special key to replace the light in the Chipping telephone kiosk. Once this had been refurbished than the plaque  In Memory of Mrs Jean Zabel, a Chipping Resident – Died December 2008.could be installed.

215.12 To discuss issues relating to the Parish Web Site.

Cllr Jones reported that he was having a great deal of difficulty communicating with the current website provider. It was agreed that he would investigate further providers including the possibility of working with East Herts or Herts County Council.

215.13 To consider a Dog Control Area for the villages.

It was reported that some progress had been made in this area. A discussion took place about the advisability of sending a letter to dog owners in Buckland pointing out their responsibilities and that a Dog Control Area was in place for the whole of East Herts. A proposal to send such a letter was defeated.

It was agreed that the council address this issue at our next meeting.

215.14 To discuss issues relating to Common Land in the Parish. 

Cllr Little was unhappy with the final letter which had been sent to owners of property surrounding Buckland Common.

Councillors Hall and Little had examined a set of proposed bylaws. It was agreed that they would supply the clerk with a draft for circulation before our next meeting.

215.15 To receive matters for report and or referral to next agenda.

The chairman reported that there was already interest in a Midsummer Village Event in late June.

215.16 To note correspondence received.

Letters had been received from Hertfordshire police regarding their new policing plan and the new speed management strategy. There was to be a Customer Service Briefing for Parish Councils on Wednesday, April 28 at Bishops Stortford.

Cllr Jones reported on a meeting he had attended on emergency planning. He was sure that villages such as ours did have a part to play in the event of an emergency in our parishes. Agreed he would complete the list of contacts and facilities available in the village and forward it to be emergency planning department at Herts County Council.

215.17 To invite Members of the Public to address the meeting.

J King reminded the council that the noticeboards used to contain an invitation to advertise in the newsletter. The pile of wood and saplings on Buckland Common was reported. Cllr Little said that this would be burned as soon as the weather was suitable. Is was agreed a note re the costs of advertising in the newsletter be put in the newsletter.

215.18 To resolve under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to
Meetings) Act 1960 that the public be excluded from the meeting for item No.20 on the agenda because publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of possible commercial conflict. 

This was agreed.

215.19 Confidential Matters.

The council are looking into matters affecting Buckland Common.

The council agreed there are lessons to be learnt from the shooting incident on the common which has been finalized.

215.20 To agree date of next meeting.

This was set for May 10th. (May 3 was Bank Holiday Monday). This would also be the date for the village meeting and the council's AGM. It would be held at St Andrew's Church Buckland.

